From: don.hines@thrivent.com

Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2009 10:28 AM

To: Comments, Public

Subject: Proposed expansion of suitability requirements

Dear FINRA Officials:

As a licensed and registered professional in the financial services profession, I write this to you to express grave concerns I have about proposed expansion of FINRA oversight of suitability to insurance and non-securities-related investments.

Please be assured that I do not, in any way, shape or form, condone unsuitable sales to customers under any circumstance. However, I am aware that FINRA does not have jurisdiction over insurance products or over non-security-related investment products. States do have such jurisdiction, and please be assured that in the state of Florida, those regulations are stringent and becoming increasingly so. I do not see any advantage in the duplication of such regulations which, I believe, will only add to broker-dealer costs and regulatory confusion for all concerned. My position is that FINRA's authority to regulate should remain solely focused on the important job of regulating suitability of sales of securities.

I am further aware of the important discussions and debates going on in Washington at this time over suitability standards and their possible expansion or other modification. This fact would seem to me to make it most inappropriate for FINRA to engage in major expansion or change at this time when prospects would seem to point toward further change or expansion. Such a move would only add to confusion and probable duplication. Neither are effects either FINRA or those of us in the field would welcome.

For these reasons, my hope would be that FINRA continues to regulate securities trading and sales, but that they leave suitability regulation of insurance sales and non-securities investments to others.

I appreciate your attention to this appeal and wish you the best in your continuing regulatory mission.

Sincerely,

Donald E. Hines

Donald E. Hines Financial Associate Florida Region Central Florida Group Thrivent Financial for Lutherans®

427 N Magnolia Ave, Ste 207, Orlando, FL 32801-1524

Office: 407-245-3595 Fax: 407-245-3599 Cell: 407-625-5301

Email: don.hines@thrivent.com

Registered representative for securities offered through Thrivent Investment Management Inc., 625 Fourth Ave. S., Minneapolis, MN 55415-1665, 800-847-4836, a wholly owned subsidiary of Thrivent Financial for Lutherans. Member FINRA. Member SIPC.

Thrivent Investment Management Inc. outgoing and incoming e-mail is electronically archived and recorded and is subject to review, monitoring and/or disclosure to someone other than the recipient.

It is important that you do not use e-mail to request, authorize or effect the purchase or sale of any security, to send fund transfer instructions, or to effect any other transactions. Any such requests, orders or instructions that you send will not be accepted and will not be processed.

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans•

Appleton, Wisconsin • Minneapolis, Minnesota 800-THRIVENT (800-847-4836) • www.thrivent.com

This message contains confidential information intended only for the above addressees and may contain information that is proprietary or legally privileged. If you received this message in error, please notify us and delete the original message. You must obtain permission from Thrivent Financial to use its logo on all materials. Failure to do so could result in legal action.